
The	11th	Oberstdorf Shorttrack Summercamp was	held	in	the	beginning	of	August	and	six	skaters	participated.	Unfortunately	Julie	couldn't	participate	in	
the	competition.	We	hope	that	she	will	be	fully	recovered	for	the	weekend.
Please find	the results below:

Category Overall	position	
Amanda	Yao Girls	Junior	F PB	500m			1:57.334														7
Sidoine Conesa Men	Junior	C PB	500m							55.971											20

PB	1000m	1:52.051
Jimmy	Kiesgen Men	Junior	B PB	500m							46.638												14
Pierre-Alexis	Saintot Men	Junior	B PB	500m							53.073												26
Josiane Hoffmann Ladies	Masters PB	500m				1:26.933														6

PB	1000m		2:50.143
Congrats	to	all	skaters!

Exciting	News!	Kiril Pandov will	be	our	new	coach!	Kiril comes	from	Sofia	and	has	been	
the	National	Coach	of	the	Bulgarian	National	Team.	In	addition	he	has	been	the	head	coach	of	the	Slovakian	and	Lithuanian	Shorttrack Team	and	the	
assistant	coach	of	the	Italian	national	team.	Let's	warmly	welcome	him	in	our	Team!

This	weekend	(9.9-11.9.2022)	we	are	organising	the	1stLuxembourgSpeedCamp	(LSC)	with	international	participants!
All	30	participants	(7	from	Luxembourg)	have	received	details	about	the	training	schedule.	On	Sunday	11.9	we	organise	a	time	attack	and	a	competition	
simulation	starting	around	15:15.	You	are	very	welcome	to	come	by	and	have	a	look!

The	season	starts	for	the	advanced	skaters	on	Wednesday	14.9	and	on	Sunday	18.9	to	beginners.	Please	note	that	the	skaters	
have	to	have	the	skates/material	ready!

You	can	find	further	details	on	our	web	page	www.shorttrack.lu and	do	not	hesitate	to	contact	us		ulpv@shorttrack.lu if	you	have	any	questions!
Looking	forward	for	a	fun	and	successful	new	season!

New	season 2022/2023	!
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